



Athens, 7th of February 2019

Dear Mayor,

I would like to warmly thank you for your kind friendship, great generosity and warm cooperation in granting us the outstanding hall of the Municipal Theater of Piraeus for our concert on 1st of February 2019.

We are very honoured and thankful that we organized this concert, marking the Romanian Presidency of the EU Council, in this beautiful place, bringing to the Greek public the Romanian traditional music played at Pan Flute /Άνλος του Πανός - an ancient Greek instrument adopted in our traditional culture and folk music under the name of nai - by Maestro Nicolae Voiculet.

At the same time, we are very glad that a numerous public, Ambassadors, diplomats, Government officials and most eminent Greek artists have enjoyed our concert in this splendid Theater and I would like to share with you this success that has been mediatized in Romania and highly appreciated by our officials.

I would also like to thank the Artistic Director of the Theater, Mr. Nikolaos Iamandis, his assistant, Mrs. Paschalia Sygikou and the very kind and helpful staff of the Theater, which contributed to the success of this concert.

Thanking you once again for this excellent cooperation, please accept, deam Mayor, the expression

of my most distinguished regards.

Lucian FATU

Mr. Yannis Moralis, Mayor of Piraeus

Cc: Mr. Nikolaos Iamandis, Artistic Director of the Municipal Theater of Piraeus